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1 Issue
1.1
The arrival of a new Head of Communication has provided us with an opportunity to consider whether the Confidence and Communication Strategy might be refreshed to reflect any changes in actual and anticipated circumstances and thinking.

The strategy is attached at Annex 1 below.
2 RECOMMENDATION

2.1
It is recommended that the Confidence and Communication sub-group members reviews the proposed amendments detailed below and offer their views and insight so that we might agree any changes of emphasis to the work programme for the remainder of the year.
3 Consideration

Objectives

3.1
Drawing on previous Sentencing Council communication strategies, we have introduced a set of three objectives to the 2016/17 strategy. While these do not change the work strands (previous referred to as “aims”), they do give clear direction to the work of the communication team and will assist us with making decisions and setting priorities. 


Question 1: Do members agree with the objectives identified?


Question 2: Are members content for objectives to be included in the strategy?

Evaluation of communication activities

3.2
We recommend an increase of emphasis on evaluation in recognition of the pressure of the current environment on communication budgets and on the Sentencing Council as a whole to deliver more for less. More thorough evaluation of our communication activities will enable us to assess the effectiveness and efficiency of our work over time and better demonstrate the contribution communication makes to the work of the Sentencing Council. 

Promoting evaluations of the guidelines
3.3
Some of the Sentencing Council’s guidelines have now been in force for a while and we are starting to evaluate their performance. Inevitably, there will be an increasing emphasis on the operation and impact of the guidelines and we recommend that this is recognised in the existing strategy.

Question 3: Are members content to include a commitment in the strategy to promote the outcome of guideline evaluations, where appropriate?
Online consultation

3.4
Our Analysis and Research colleagues have asked us to explore other options for online consultation. A requirement to explore options has been built into the digital contract.


Question 4: Are members content for this commitment to included in the strategy?

Relationships with partners and interested parties
3.5
We propose the strategy be amended to include a commitment to: “build a network of contacts and develop a good understanding of available channels” to reach professional audiences. This is not a substantive change in that much of this work is already happening. However, we are keen for the strategy to recognise the degree to which these audiences are pivotal in contributing to consultations and promoting understanding of the guidelines. 


Question 5: Are members content for this commitment to included in the strategy?

3.6
Since the Confidence and Communication Strategy was written, the stakeholder management tool (Kahootz) has gone live. This will be valuable tool in promoting efficiency and in helping to protect the Council’s reputation. It is already being used to some degree but work needs to be done to encourage colleagues to incorporate it within their day-to-day working practices.
Question 6: Are members content for this commitment to included in the strategy?
